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      From The Manager’s Desk
Storm Recap

On the evening of Tuesday, April 29, a substantial storm system swept 
through the Pittsburgh region, causing notable damage in the Borough of 
Edgewood and surrounding communities. Duquesne Light, in conjunction 
with tree removal companies, worked for days to restore services, utilizing 
additional crews that were brought in from other areas around the country. 

As we are only at the beginning of the Spring and Summer storm season, 
we are taking this opportunity to provide a reminder on best practices for 
potential emergent situations. Please follow local news stations and alerts for 
information on weather conditions and hazards. Please take these alerts seri-
ously as your safety is our priority. If you need assistance or become aware of 
any hazard, please use 911 to notify first responders. In the wake of a natu-
ral disaster, please avoid unnecessary travel as conditions such as downed 
powerlines and loose tree limbs on and above roadways could be hazardous 
to the general public. Treat all power lines as though they are energized and 
notify 911 immediately should you discover one. Do not go near any downed 
lines and move at least 30 feet away to a safe location BEFORE attempting to 
notify 911.

It will take several months to completely recover from the April 29 storms 
and we appreciate everyone’s patience as cleanup efforts continue. 

Residential Tree Management
In the wake of the severe weather, now is a good time to assess your own 

property for potentially dangerous large trees and consult a licensed arborist 
about their long-term viability. Our large and beautiful trees are a defining 
characteristic of the borough, but they can also cause tremendous damage 
when they fall. The borough is working with its arborist to evaluate numer-
ous street trees and encourages homeowners to do the same. While removing 
an old growth tree is always difficult, a new tree can be planted in its place. 
The same cannot always be said for a damaged home or garage and all the 
irreplaceable personal property they contain. 

POLICE ACTIVITY
PART I CRIMES................ Jan...Feb... YTD

Homicide...................................0....... 0........ 0

Rape..........................................0....... 0........ 0

Robbery....................................0....... 0........ 0

Assaults (simple/aggravated)....1....... 0........ 1

Burglary....................................0....... 0........ 0

Larceny/theft:.................................................

Shoplifting.................................3....... 4........ 7

Other.........................................0....... 0........ 0

Motor vehicle theft....................0....... 0........ 0

Arson.........................................0....... 0........ 0

TOTAL-PART I.....................4......4...... 8

PART II CRIMES 

Liquor laws................................0....... 0........ 0

Vandalism/criminal mischief.....0....... 0........ 0

Weapons offenses.....................1....... 0........ 1

Sex offenses..............................0....... 0........ 0

Narcotics offenses.....................0....... 2........ 2

DUI............................................1....... 2........ 3

Disorderly conduct....................0....... 0........ 0

All other offenses......................3....... 5........ 8

Total-PART II......................5......9..... 14

GRAND TOTAL (P1&P2).........9.... 13..... 22

Adult arrests..............................7..... 10...... 17

Juvenile arrests.........................0....... 0........ 0

Total arrests..............................7..... 10...... 17

Incidents/calls.......................275... 283.... 558

Animal complaints.....................0....... 0........ 0

Agency assist (Police & Fire).....4....... 4........ 8

PART I CRIMES...................4......4...... 8

PART II CRIMES..................5......9..... 14

Domestic complaints.................1....... 3........ 4

Juvenile contacts/complaints....0....... 1........ 1

Miscellaneous reports...........227... 218.... 445

Police reports filed..................48..... 65.... 113

False alarms..............................4....... 4........ 8

Public nuisance/disturbances....0....... 4........ 4

Suspicious person/incidents.....4..... 12...... 16

Missing person..........................0....... 0........ 0

Medical assists..........................4....... 9...... 13

Traffic related:................................................

Fatal accidents...........................0....... 0........ 0

Reportable accidents.................1....... 0........ 1

Non-reportable accidents..........9....... 4...... 13

Traffic stops conducted...........23..... 45...... 68

Traffic citations........................16..... 22...... 38

Non-traffic citations...................0....... 0........ 0

Parking tags..............................2... 159.... 161

GRAND TOTAL-ALL CALLS...634... 856.. 1490

Edgewood Volunteer Fire Department

          Edgewood Borough Police Department

SOLICITING
Edgewood Borough requires anyone canvassing or soliciting within the Borough of Edgewood to obtain a permit. A permit 
must be obtained by visiting the Edgewood Borough building during business hours, 9 a.m.-4 p.m.

For the safety of our residents, all approved individuals will carry on their person a permit issued by Edgewood Borough. 
The permit will contain the company, business, or non-profit the individual is working for. The permit will also contain the 
name of the person soliciting.

If any person knocks on your door selling, soliciting merchandise or requesting money, who does not have a permit, please 
call 911 and request an officer so that we may check the legitimacy of their actions.

EMS WEEK
This year marks the 51st annual “EMS Week” which is celebrated every third week of May. At the May 19 council meeting, 
Mayor Ryan O’Donnell proclaimed the week of May 19 as “EMS Week” and members of our volunteer fire department and 
Eastern Area Prehospital (EAPS) medics were commended for their life saving efforts of one of their own.

Centered in the photograph below is Edgewood Volunteer Firefighter Steve Halle (shown embracing his wife). Assistant 
Captain Halle experienced a sudden cardiac arrest on March 17 but survived thanks in part to the lifesaving intervention 
provided by (left to right) Edgewood Volunteer Firefighter Captain Paul Nye, EAPS EMT Samantha Dickey, Edgewood Police 
Officer Rick Susalla and EAPS Paramedic Anthony Schuffert. All were recognized by the Sudden Cardiac Arrest Association 
and UPMC for their heroism.

Susan Zelenko, SRES, SRS
REALTOR®

Office • 724.327.5600
Cell • 412.805.0813

SZelenko@TPRSold.com

Real estate experience you can trust.
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Community Organizations
The Edgewood Foundation Board is in the process of 
reviewing and updating their bylaws. While this ac-

tivity is not as much fun as planning Wine and Chocolate Night (November 15 this 
year—save the date now!) or Sleepover Night (September 6) or Oktoberfest (October 
4) or—well—let’s be honest. Revising bylaws is not as much fun as ANY of the activities 
that the Edgewood Foundation plans and executes each year. It is a vital activity, how-
ever, if only to remind us why we exist. Straight from the document: 

The purpose of the Edgewood Foundation, Inc. is to enhance the cultural, 
social and educational environment of Edgewood through sponsoring and 
initiating such events and projects that will bring the citizens of the Borough 
of Edgewood, Pennsylvania together and to foster community activity and 
community identity.

In regular English, the Edgewood Foundation is here to create activities that re-
mind us all--newcomers and “lifers” alike—that we are part of a vibrant and unique 
community. Even if today is the first you’ve heard of the “Edgewood Foundation, Inc.” 
you, too, can take a moment to appreciate that “citizens of the Borough of Edgewood, 
Pennsylvania,” have a Foundation that exists to foster a feeling of belonging. 

Brinton Road Clean-Up
The next activity that the Edgewood 
Foundation is planning for our citizens 
will be a Clean-Up on Brinton Road 
from 9-11 a.m. on Saturday, June 7. 
Join us to help keep our neighborhood 
clean! We will be picking up trash on 
Saturday morning when the traffic is 
light and the weather is cool. Vests and 
gloves are provided. Plan to meet us at 9 
a.m. on the corner of Maple and Dewey. 
We promise it will be more fun than 
reviewing bylaws. 

Please note, this update provided by Congressman DeLuzio is intended to inform constituents of what’s happening now in 
PA State government, including currently proposed legislation. Edgewood Borough does not endorse any political party, 
candidate, or policy.

AN UPDATE FROM CONGRESSMAN  CHRIS DELUZIO

Congressman Chris Deluzio 
(PA-17) 
https://deluzio.house.gov/

Fighting Against Corruption

Iam extremely concerned about corruption in our government. So I’m work-

ing hard to root it out. Our government should be delivering for all of us—the 

good people of Western PA and this great country. 

Did you know that it’s perfectly legal for Members of Congress to trade stocks 

while in office (even if they learn sensitive information in Congress)? I think it’s out-

rageous and should be illegal. As part of our jobs, congressmembers have access to 

sensitive insider information—things that can have significant impacts on markets 

and stock valuations.

We’re elected to serve the interests of the people, and nobody should line their 

own pockets by abusing power to play the stock market.

That’s why I’m proud to co-sponsor bipartisan legislation to ban Congressio-

nal stock trading—the Transparent Representation Upholding Service and Trust 

(TRUST) in Congress Act.

This legislation would effectively ban Members of Congress, their spouses, and dependent children from trading 

individual stocks.

Public service is about the Common Good, not abusing public office for private gain. Banning congressional stock 

trading is a commonsense move Congress should take that will help build faith in government.

I will keep fighting to pass this legislation and other anti-corruption policies (like getting corporate money and 

influence out of politics) so that our government can get back to the important work of restoring the American Dream.

Want to learn more about my work in Congress? Sign up for my e-newsletter at https://deluzio.house.gov/contact/

newsletter-subscribe, or follow me @RepDeluzio on Facebook and other social media websites. My office also provides 

casework services for constituents in Edgewood and beyond who need help with a federal agency like Social Security, 

the IRS, or the VA. Please get in touch with my office and we will do all we can to help—you can give us a call at 

412-344-5583. 

Very respectfully,

Chris Deluzio 
Member of Congress

Regent Square Concrete Man
Frank Mariani, Jr. Licensed and Insured #023051 

(h) 412.247.4938 (c) 386.503.5092 
408 Biddle Avenue. • Pittsburgh, PA 15221

Specializing in all types of concrete work, Stone Walls, Steps

A Day Care Centered on Learning

edgewooddaycare.com

Guinevere Stearns
Owner and Director
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Community Organizations
EDGEWOOD RECREATION

Memorial Day Service
Sunday, May 25, 1 p.m. 

at Memorial Park
Join us to recognize those who served and 
honor those who died serving our coun-
try. The ceremony will begin at 1 p.m., 
followed by a luncheon in the Social 
Room in the basement of the First Pres-
byterian Church of Edgewood. All are 
welcome to attend.

Please take the time to view the 
latest memorial bricks that were pur-
chased to support our improvement 
projects in the park. Thanks to all of the 
support from the community. 

Upcoming Events
Wilkinsburg Community Ministry Mobile Food Pantry offers a distribution 

site at FPCE, parked on E. Swissvale Avenue in front of our side lawn Fridays from 
2-4 p.m. Come for quality free groceries or for a few volunteer hours!

Community Dinners—The First Wednesdays of the months—June 4, July 2, 
August 6, and September 3, at 6 p.m. we’ll be firing up the grill on the side lawn 
with your favorites, plus some new, soon-to-be-favorites. And, as usual, they’re 
FREE! So, bring your family, friends and neighbors for good food and fellowship!!! 
Menus will be posted as the dates get closer.

Strawberry Festival—Saturday, June 21, 11 a.m.-2 p.m. Get ready for a berry de-
lightful time! Our annual FPCE Strawberry Festival Fundraiser returns with more 
strawberry goodness than ever. Of course, our traditional strawberry shortcake will 
be present, but that›s just the start. Indulge in homemade strawberry jam, refreshing 
strawberry lemonade, chocolate-drizzled strawberries, and a delightful array of yard 
games and other strawberry-themed surprises. Local band Milepost6 will perform live 
music as well! Join us for an afternoon of fun, flavor, and community. Pets are welcome, 
and costumes are encouraged for animals and humans alike. But be careful: You might 
turn into a strawberry by the end of the day!

More specific information on these and other events can be found on their website: 
www.fpcedgewood.org

Koenig Field Usage 
Groups or individuals engaged in an or-
ganized (i.e. leagues, social clubs, amateur 
associations, etc) sporting activity are 
required to apply for and receive a field 
use permit. Individuals or groups want-
ing dedicated tennis/pickleball court or 
field time are encouraged to reserve their 
desired space to ensure access. Reserva-
tion forms are available on our website, 
edgewood.pgh.pa.us, or they can be re-
quested by emailing office@edgewood-
boro.com. Requests are accepted April 1 
through November 15. Please note that 
the Borough of Edgewood reserves the 
right to make changes to the field reserva-
tion policy as seen fit.

FRIDAY, JUNE 13 • The Mitchells vs. the Machines
For our first movie of the season, we are featuring 

‘The Mitchells vs. the Machines.’ Join the Mitchells on 
a family road trip as they unexpectedly find themselves 
battling the robot apocalypse. This animated, family-
friendly movie is rated G and includes humor, adventure, and some evil robots.

Bring your blankets/chairs and enjoy the film with your neighbors. The movie 
starts at dusk. All Koenig Field rules must be followed. All children must be 
accompanied by an adult. Please check our Facebook page, Edgewood Borough 
Community Events, for updates and additional information.
Kona Ice—Cool off with an icy treat! Kona Ice will be available before the movie, 
starting at 8 p.m.

SATURDAY, AUGUST 23 • Vendors Wanted
Vendor applications are being accepted now. An application 
is included on page 13 of this newsletter. To request an 
application online, or for any questions, please email office@ 
edgewoodboro.com.

w	Adoption
w	Collaborative “No Court” Divorce 
w	Divorce & Family Law 
w	Estates & Trusts
w	Gay/Lesbian Issues
w	Income Tax Returns & Tax Planning
w	Real Estate
w	Small Business Consultation
w	Wills & Powers of Attorney

412.371.8831
Conveniently Located. Evening hours available.

Regent Square Professional Building
1227 S. Braddock Ave. | Pittsburgh, Pa 15218 

www.kdschneiderlawoffice.com

2025
A Note from 

the Shade Tree 
Commitee

TREE ART SUBMISSION 

SHARE YOUR 
TREE ART

Share your tree art, to be featured in the 
Edgewood Borough newsletter! We’re 

looking for drawings, paintings, poems, 
and short stories celebrating trees! 

Optionally, you may include the name 
and age (under 18) of the artist. 
You may enter a submission by 

mailing artwork to: 
Edgewood Borough Tree Committee 

(art submission)
2 Race Street • Pittsburgh, PA 15218

or
Email to: 

office@edgewoodboro.com, 
with ‘tree art submission’ and the 

artist’s last name in the subject line.

 

Edgewood Family Chiropractic 

Amy L. Andrews, D.C. 

1051 Brinton Road, Suite 301D 

Pittsburgh, PA 15221 

(412) 371-6145 

“Our patients are the backbone of our office.” 
 

Edgewood Family Chiropractic
Amy L. Andrews, D.C.

1051 Brinton Road, Suite 301D
Pittsburgh, PA 15221

(412) 371-6145
“Our patients are the backbone of our office.” 
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Upcoming programs at C.C. Mellor Memorial Library

    

It’s Party Time!
Join us at the Westinghouse Lodge from 
4-7 on June 9 to celebrate the end of the 
school year and kick off summer pro-
gramming. The day is fun and free for 
the whole family.

Spring & Summer Fun for 
Everyone

Clue Hunters
Puzzlers assemble! Get ready for mind-
bending puzzles, hidden messages, and 
physical challenges this summer. We’ll 
be gathering clues and attempting to 
solve new mysteries every week. For 
tweens ages 8-12, every Wednesday at 
5 p.m., beginning on June 11. 

Art Smarts
Meet the masters of visual art at your li-
brary! Every week we’ll learn about a new 
artist, see examples of their work, and 
do a project based on their technique. 

Draw, paint, cut, and print with us all 
summer! For school-age children, ev-
ery Thursday at 1 p.m. beginning on 
June 12.

Tie-Dye Tuesday
Families can sign up in half an hour 
interval to tie dye any 100% cotton 
garments that they bring, or tote bags 
we supply! We’ll teach you how to 
fold and wrap your tie-dye, dye it and 
then you get take it home with the 
instructions on how to wash and take 
care of it. Sign up for a time slot on June 
17 at ccmellorlibrary.org. Rain date 
will be the following Tuesday, June 24. 

Internet Basics
Internet Basics is geared towards stu-
dents who already have a basic knowl-
edge and understanding of how to use 
a computer and want to gain more ex-
pertise on using internet browsers, nav-
igating websites, and protecting their 

An Evening in Edgewood
Get to know your neighbors and enjoy great food and drinks along with live entertainment, all while supporting the students 
at the Western Pennsylvania School for the Deaf (WPSD).

Please join us on Friday, June 20 from 6-8:30 p.m. under the lights on the scenic WPSD campus as we host An Evening in 
Edgewood. Tickets and sponsorship opportunities will be available soon. Stay tuned for updates on our website www.wpsd.org 
and social media channels. All funds raised at the event support the academic, athletic and extracurricular opportunities WPSD 
offers to Deaf and Hard of Hearing students across the state.

We look forward to seeing you there!

privacy online. Please bring your own 
device if you have one. The class runs 
from June 19 – July 23, please call 412-
731-0909 to register. 

Ongoing Programs
Our full slate of regular programs will 
continue through the summer includ-
ing Baby Talk, Family Storytime, Music 
and Movement Storytime, Tween Club, 
Teen Group, Makerspace Monday, The 
Wanderers, Forest Hills Social Hour, 
Knitting Group, Conversation Salon, 
Fourth Tuesday Book Club, Drop Dead 
Book Club, Great Outdoors Book Club, 
Mahjong, and Crating Circle. Learn 
more at ccmellorlibrary.org.

Closet Cleansing & 
Wardrobe Organization

 Declutter • Edit items out • Get organized
Create clarity in your wardrobe closet

Julie Zielinski	 hello@jz-wardobe.com 
814-218-9312	 www.jz-wardobe.com

apessos law, llc 
G. Christopher Apessos, esq. Main: 412.444.8588 
100 East Swissvale Avenue Mobile: 412.805.2470 
Pittsburgh, PA 15218 Fax: 412.991.1530
chris@apessoslaw.com

PERSONAL INJURY & WORKERS’ COMPENSATION

• Non-invasive body sculpting
• Fat reduction & muscle building
• 75% more affordable than 

leading national brands

107 Maple Ave, Suite 103, Edgewood, PA 15218
412-440-7304 | www.affordablecoldsculpting.com

Free Virtual Consultation! Book today!

Affordable Cold Sculpting & Body Contouring    Slim. Tone. Tighten.

Thomas L. Nied 
Funeral Home, Inc.

Charlie Nied - SuperviSor
The Nied Family, 

born and raised in Edgewood.
7441 Washington Street 

412-271-0345 
www.niedfuneralhome.com

Helping you achieve 
financial clarity

27193  R4-24

Alan I. Caulkins, 
CFP®, FIC, CLTC®

Financial Advisor
412-533-7070

Certified Financial Planner Board of 
Standards, Inc. (CFP Board) owns the CFP® 
certification mark, the CERTIFIED FINANCIAL 
PLANNER™ certification mark, and the CFP® 
certification mark (with plaque design) logo 
in the United States, which it authorizes use 
of by individuals who successfully complete 
CFP Board’s initial and ongoing certification 
requirements.

Certified Financial Planner Board of Standards, Inc. 
(CFP Board) owns the CFP® certification mark, the 
CERTIFIED FINANCIAL PLANNER™ certification 
mark, and the CFP® certification mark (with 
plaque design) logo in the United States, which it 
authorizes use of by individuals who successfully 
complete CFP Board’s initial and ongoing 
certification requirements. 27193 R4-24

Helping you achieve 
financial clarity

27193  R4-24

Alan I. Caulkins, 
CFP®, FIC, CLTC®

Financial Advisor
412-533-7070

Certified Financial Planner Board of 
Standards, Inc. (CFP Board) owns the CFP® 
certification mark, the CERTIFIED FINANCIAL 
PLANNER™ certification mark, and the CFP® 
certification mark (with plaque design) logo 
in the United States, which it authorizes use 
of by individuals who successfully complete 
CFP Board’s initial and ongoing certification 
requirements.

Advice  |  Investments  |  Insurance 

Banking  |  Generosity
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Woodland Hills School District
Edgewood construction continues to progress
Work is progressing on the renovations at Edgewood Elementary STEAM Academy. The construction crew has completed all 
of the work on the roof and the majority of the work on the exterior masonry. The driveway should have asphalt laid down by 
the end of April. The crew will work with the Woodland Hills School District facilities team to go through the punch list and 
complete remaining tasks for the first phase of construction. Work will continue through the spring and summer.

Woodland Hills elementary robotics team qualifies for 
2025 VEX IQ World Championships in Dallas
A team of elementary students from the Woodland Hills School District will 
be taking their robotics skills to the world stage thanks to their performance 
at a recent state competition.

On Tuesday, March 4, the IQ Pandas won the top two awards at the 
2025 Western Pennsylvania VEX IQ Robotics Competition State Champi-
onships at Clarion University. Featuring fifth graders Julian Ault, Emmett 
Brubaker, Tate Norman, and Parker Yatsko from Edgewood Elementary 
STEAM Academy, the IQ Pandas are the first team from Woodland Hills to 
reach the world championship stage.

 At the Western Pennsylvania State Championships, the IQ Pandas won 
the first place Teamwork Challenge Award, which is awarded to the top al-

liance that works together to earn the highest combined driver’s score in a competition. They also won the Excellence Award, 
which rewards a team for its ability to document and explain their design process, as well as demonstrate an outstanding 
competition performance.

The 2025 VEX Robotics World Championships will be held May 12 through May 14 at the Kailey Bay Hutchison Conven-
tion Center in Dallas. The event will feature competitors from over fifty countries.

Edgewood third graders collaborate 
with peers from Western Pennsylvania 
School for the Deaf
Ms. Dietrich, Ms. Seigfreid, and Mr. Sharp have been tak-
ing a group of third grade students to visit their friends 
and neighbors at the Western Pennsylvania School for the 
Deaf throughout 2025 to collaborate with the use of VEX 
Robotics kits. The students have been working together on 
a cross-curricular reading activity to share their knowledge 
with each other. Third and fourth graders from the West-
ern Pennsylvania School for the Deaf have been helping the 

Edgewood students learn American Sign Language, while the Edgewood students have been showcasing all they know about 
VEX Robotics.

Ms. Seigfreid, who is a reading specialist at Edgewood, has helped Edgewood partner with their neighbors in the past for 
previous collaborations. This time, she had the idea of building upon Woodland Hills’ inclusion of VEX Robotics in its cur-
riculum. Middle school and high school students at the Western Pennsylvania School for the Deaf also use VEX Robotics, and 
this has been an opportunity to introduce the concepts to younger students. Meanwhile, Edgewood students have enjoyed a 
fantastic opportunity to discover new ways to communicate and share ideas.

Edgewood PTA hosts STEM Night for families
The Edgewood PTA hosted a STEM night for families at Dickson Prepa-
ratory STEAM Academy. With the construction going on at Edgewood 
Elementary, students and families were able to utilize the space at Dick-
son to explore a wide range of concepts related to science, technology, en-
gineering, and math. From scoping out new books about those subjects 
to conducting science experiments to test driving VEX Robotics kits to 
exploring the foundations of engineering, students and families were able 
to explore a bunch of different stations and activities.

Teachers, staff, and volunteers helped out at each activity, introducing students to elemental botany, buoyancy, pressure/
combustion, and so much more. They were able to showcase their creative sides along with their scientific minds! The event 
was made possible thanks to a grant from the National PTA. Thanks to everyone who came together to help make it possible. 
We hope the students and families had a blast!

Rob Gronkowski, U.S. Steel to 
give Woodland Hills weight room 
renovations a lift
Rob Gronkowski played on some of the most 
successful and talented teams in NFL his-
tory. Over the last few months, the Wood-
land Hills High School alum formed another 
highly successful team to help give his alma 
mater a lift.

Thanks to donations from Gronkows-
ki, U.S. Steel, and State Senator Jay Costa, 
Woodland Hills was able to renovate its 
weight room and fitness center to give its 
student-athletes a boost against the competition. Gronkowski and his team from Gronk Fitness, representatives from U.S. 
Steel, and the Woodland Hills athletic department formally reopened the fitness center during a ribbon cutting ceremony on 
Tuesday, April 8.

Gronkowski donated $200,000 through his foundation, which was then matched by U.S. Steel, to help fund the reha-
bilitation effort. Senator Costa also helped Woodland Hills secure additional funding for the project. Through Gronkowski’s 
“Gronk Fitness” brand, the Gronkowski family helped supply Woodland Hills with all new equipment, from free weights to 
rowing machines and more. The upgrades replaced aging equipment, some of which predated Gronkowski’s graduation from 
Woodland Hills High School in 2007. The facility will be open for all students to use.
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Boy Scout Troop 23/ Cub Scout Pack 23

Visit with Edgewood Police
The Cub Scouts had a special visit with Officer Susalla of the Edgewood Police 
Department. Scouts had the opportunity to ask lots of great questions and find out 
a bit of what it’s like to be a police officer. They also got to check out a real police 
vehicle. Special thanks to the Edgewood PD for helping to make this happen!

Scouting for Food ‘Thanks’
Thanks to the generosity of our neighbors, Edgewood Scouts were able to make 
a substantial delivery of non-perishable items to the Swissvale Community 
Foodbank. We appreciate everyone who donated!

Bunny Photo Fundraiser ‘Thanks’
Thanks to all those who donated to Cub Scout Pack 23 at the Bunny Photo 
fundraiser!

Summer Break
Edgewood Troop/Pack 23 will be taking a break from their weekly meetings for the 
summer, starting in June. Meetings will resume at the end of August.   

Boy Scout Troop 23
Troop 23 is open to boys ages 11 through 18. If you’re interested in learning 
more, please stop by one of our meetings. We meet Monday nights at 7 p.m. 

at the First Presbyterian Church of Edgewood.

Cub Scout Pack 23
Pack 23 is always welcoming new members to join the fun! Meetings are 
Monday nights at 6:30 during the school year, at the First Presbyterian 

Church of Edgewood. For more information, email edgewoodcubscoutpack23@
gmail.com, call 412-223-7645, or check out Edgewood Cub Scout Pack 23 on Face-
book. Cub Scouts is open to boys and girls in Kindergarten through 5th Grade.

Borough of Edgewood  
2 Race Street, Edgewood, PA 15218  

 Ph: 412-242-4824  Fax: 412-242-4027  
  

Vendor Application 

Event: _____Community Day 2025_________ Submission Date: _______________________  

Fee:  (Payable to ‘Borough of Edgewood’) 

  □ $25.00 (10x10 market vendor) □ $50.00 (food vendor/oversize market set-up)  

Type of Vendor: □ Market Vendor  □ Non-Profit (Tax ID#: ____________________________) 

   □ Food Service  □ Other________________________________________  

Set-up Information    □ Tent      □ Truck    □ Trailer (are you able to unhitch?) ______ 

Primary Contact Person: ____________________________________________________________________  
  
Business/organization: _____________________________________________________________________  
  
    Address: ____________________________________________________________________  
      Street          City       State     Zip   
  
    Office Phone: _______________________   Cell: ____________________________  
  

Email: ______________________________________________________________________  
  

Brief description of items sold/planned activities:  
________________________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________________________  

  
Do you have any additional needs? ___________________________________________________________  

  
Additional Information  

  
Vendors are responsible for providing their own equipment, such as a weighted tent, tables, chairs, display 
pieces, etc. These items are not provided by the event organizers. Vendors may begin setup 1 hour prior to the 
event, and have 1 hour following the event to clean up and remove all items from the field. Vendors shall read, 
sign, and submit all required documentation, including the Insurance Requirement and Liability Release and 
the Vendor Code of Conduct, prior to the event, and agree to all requirements outlined therein.  
  
This form and all attachments may be submitted to the Borough Building Administrative Office at the address at 
the top of this form or sent electronically to the email below. Any questions may be directed to: Abigail Ault, 
Office@EdgewoodBoro.com  

Continued on next page  

August 23, 1-7pm 
*If selling until fireworks, 
vendors must remain in 
place with lights off until 
fireworks are done.  

       Community Day 2025            

August 23, 1-7pm
*If selling until fireworks, 
vendors must remain in 
place with lights off until 
fireworks are done.

Office@EdgewoodBoro.com
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Advertising and 
Publishing Requests
THE EDGEWOOD NEWSLET-

TER is published six times per 

year by the Borough of Edge-

wood, Two Race Street, Pitts-

burgh, PA 15218. Editor and 

Advertising Manager: Edgewood 

Borough; Printer: LionWorks.

THE EDGEWOOD NEWS-

LETTER is mailed at no charge 

to every household in Edgewood 

and to Edgewood advertisers. 

Advertising and publishing 

requests must be submitted by 

the first of the month prior to the 

newsletter issue in which your ad 

or article will appear. Submissions 

are due as follows: January/

February due December 1, 

March/April due February 1, May/

June due April 1, July/August due 

June 1, September/October due 

August 1, November/December 

due October 1. Please send all 

articles, advertisements and 

correspondence to the attention 

of the editor, email: newsletter@ 

edgewoodboro.com or call 

412-242-4824.

A note from the 
real estate tax 
collector…
The bills for the 2025 Edgewood 
Borough Real Estate Taxes 
were mailed on April 1 and are 
now due at face value unt i l 
July 31.  The discount 
per iod expires May 31. 
Payments should be sent 
directly to  Jordan Tax Service to 
ensure payments are receipted 
in a timely manner. 

JORDAN TAX SERVICE, INC. 
102 RAHWAY ROAD 

MCMURRAY, PA 15317 
www.jordantax.com

If you must speak to some-
one about your taxes, please 
contact Chris Bell at Jordan 
Tax Service at 724-731-2300 
Ext. 125 or chris@jordantax.
com.

Woodland Hills School 
District tax bills will be mailed 
out July 1, 2025. Directions 
for payment will be printed on 

the insert.

SHARE YOUR NEWS…
Proud of your new baby? Enjoyed a great vacation? Got a promo-
tion or attended a convention? Please clip this coupon, stick it on 
the fridge and fill it out when you have some news to share in the 
Edgewood Newsletter. Photos welcome.

Mail to:	 Edgewood Newsletter
		  2 Race Street • Pittsburgh, PA 15218
OR….drop off at the borough building.
Email: newsletter@edgewoodboro.com
If you have any questions call: 412-242-4824.

✂

Borough Office Information
Monday – Friday, 8:30 a.m.-5 p.m.

Phone........................................ 412-242-4824

Fax............................................. 412-242-4027

Website:.....................................  www.edgewoodboro.com

Mailing address:........................ Two Race Street

.................................................. Pittsburgh, PA 15218

Borough Manager

Rob Zahorchak.......................... 412-242-4824

Email:......................................... manager@edgewoodboro.com

Public Works............................ 412-242-8424, ext. 220

Code Enforcement

Ralph Sinnamond...................... 412-242-4824, ext. 219

Email:......................................... inspections@edgewoodboro.com

Tuesday and Friday................... 9 a.m.-3 p.m. 

Recreation

Abigail Ault................................. 412-242-4824, ext. 217

Tax Office

Jordan Tax Service.................... 724-731-2311

Wage Taxes

Keystone Collections................. 724-978-0300

Police and Fire

Emergency................................ 911

Police Chief

Robert Payne............................. 412-242-4824, ext. 221

Email:......................................... policechief@edgewoodboro.com

Fire Chief

Ben Reynolds............................ 412-242-9994

Email:......................................... firechief@edgewoodboro.com

Garbage Collection & Recycling Collection

BIG’s Sanitation......................... 724-379-4331

Newsletter Editor..................... 412-242-4824

Email:......................................... newsletter@edgewoodboro.com

Borough DirectoryCALENDAR at a glance…

REGENT SQUARE

BUILD:
CONFIDENCE
COORDINATION
SELF-DISCIPLINE

Stop in today and discover the benefits of 
practicing martial arts at Shaolin Studios.

MARTIAL ARTS
SELF-DEFENSE

KIDS • TEENS • ADULTS

FREE  
TRIAL CLASS shaolin-studios.com➜

JUNE

Council Meetings: 2 & 16, 
7:30 pm; at Borough Building

Refuse: 5, 12, 19, 26

Recycling: 12, 26

Borough Office Closed: 19

Movie Night (Mitchells vs the 
Machines): 13

MAY

Council Meetings: 5 & 19, 
7:30 pm; at Borough Building

Refuse: 1, 8, 15, 22, 30*

Recycling: 1, 15, 30*

Borough Office Closed: 26

*Delayed due 
to holiday



16

PRSRT STD
ECRWSS

U.S. POSTAGE
PAID

EDDM Retail

ECRWSS
POSTAL CUSTOMER
PITTSBURGH, PA 15218

The Borough of Edgewood
2 Race Street
Pittsburgh, PA 15218-1445

The Edgewood Volunteer Fire Department held a coffee 
fundraiser at the Easter Egg Hunt on April 12.


